
I reside in Fort Bragg. 

 

A map put out by CA Dept. of Public Health indicates that Mendocino County is among the 

counties that have reported community transmission of Covid-19 as of 3/20/20. However, Dr 

Doohan's recent oral report to the Mendocino County Bd. of Supervisors stated that there is no 

community spread as of 3/20/20. I listened to the entire Board meeting online. Dr. Doohan 

continues to report in, video and written form, that there is no known community spread of 

Covid-19 in Mendocino County. However, CA Dept. of Public Health continues to report that 

Mendocino County is among the counties that have reported community transmission of Covid-

19. https://www.cdph.ca.gov/Programs/CID/DCDC/PublishingImages/COVID-

19/CommunityTransmission-Map.png 

 

Can you please reconcile this seeming inconsistency in reporting to us?  

 

Additionally, Dr. Doohan appears to base her opinion on the personal histories of the handful of 

actual cases for which positive results have been secured. However, this does not explain the 

totality of the environment here with all the pending test results for residents who have 

symptoms but are not yet diagnosed, not to mention those who are untested yet infected, and 

either do or do not have tell tale symptoms. It appears reasonable to assume under the 

circumstances that, for example, there are infected people in the Mendocino community that may 

not have symptoms that are either working at or going to stores for essential supplies that may be 

spreading the Covid-19 virus. 
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